
From Our Presidents’ Pens
What a short summer that was!  I long for the summers of childhood that went on
forever full of long sunny lazy days. Any thoughts of September were so far in the
distance one never considered this magical season could end!

It seems like only yesterday we were wrapping up after the quilt show, enjoying the
picnic, and suddenly here we are at the start of a new guild year.  We have even
seen…..shhh.…Christmas decorations in the stores.

We hope everyone had the best summer they could and at least got some time for
rest and relaxation, not to mention some inspiration for new quilting adventures.
There are some great classes and programs coming up throughout the year and we
are anticipating nothing but fun.

As your new Presidents we are looking forward to serving the Guild as best we can.
Since we last met there have been a number of changes to the executive: Janet
Williams has resigned as Vice President for personal reasons and Florence Dorscheid
is once again giving us the benefit of her experience as Treasurer.

We would like to take this opportunity to express our thanks to all the outgoing
members of the executive for their dedication shown in the past year.  As well we
welcome the new executive and we look forward to working with you to make the
upcoming year one full of interesting and fun events. Eimear Keane and Avril Valentine

Next Meeting
September 19, 2007
Brechin United Church
Doors open at 12:30
Meeting starts at 1:00 & 7:00

Next Executive Meeting
September 12, 2007 1:30 p.m.
Save On Foods, Woodgrove

Newsletter Deadlines
The newsletter deadline will be the
22nd of every month: September
through May
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name tag
coffee/ tea cup
change for coffee & raffles
library books
donation quilts/placemats
show and share, summer challenge
block of the month
newsletter
baking or store bought goodies
(if you have been called)

fat quarter fabric exchange

Things to Remember:

GARAGE SALE!
On Oct 17 the Program Committee will
host a garage sale. We encourage all
Nanaimo Guild members to participate.

This will give some of us a chance to clean
out our stashes and buy more fabric and
some of us will just buy more fabric.

We request that only sewing related items
be sold, and no finished project sales.

There will be one table per person and
no fees. We encourage you to plan on
staying for the evening session as they
might like to buy some of your wares…

We are looking into the possibility of
getting merchants to give a 10% discount
if you spend your garage sale money at
their stores.

Hope everyone had a good summer.
Llooking forward to a very busy year
ahead with all the great classes and
activities planned.  Lillian, Rene and
Sydney…program committee.

Program Committee
Introducing your new Program Committee for this year: daytime volunteers are
Audrey Hale, Lillian Charron, Cathy Welte, Barb Root, Sharon Martin, and Sydney
Lloyd. In the evening: Renee duPlessis, Sue Thurmeier and Bonnie Dormuth.  Lillian,
Cathy and Bonnie were brave enough to volunteer for another term.  We have
worked hard at putting together a comprehensive  Workshop Program and encourage
you to sign up and support these excellent instructors.  We have lowered the price
to the members this year: for the half day Workshops - $20.00, for one day Workshop
- $25.00 and for the two day Workshops - $50.00.

Sign-up sheets for all of these workshops will be available at each meeting, with
payment required at the time. A  sign up sheet is also attached to this newsletter.This
year we have the added advantage of being able to accept credit cards as payment.
This will also be a good opportunity for you to use your workshop credits.

Along with the 11 Workshops booked, all to take place at Kiwanis Village, our Guild
meeting programs will include ‘Tricks of the Trade’, a UFO Challenge, a Garage
Sale and a Barb Root Trunk Show.

Check out the Program Schedule on page 2 and sign-up as soon as possible for
workshops.  We will be offering any open spaces to the other Guilds on the Island
approximately 30
days prior to the
Workshop.  Our goal
is to be able to offer
to our own members
the best  available
Instructors…BUT…we
need your support to
do this.

We look forward to
seeing you at the
meeting on September
19!  Program Committee
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Trips and Retreats
The annual guild retreat at Camp Homewood is now fully booked with 36 members. The dates are Tuesday, November 27 to
Friday November 30, 2007. We are planning to have a “games night” for those who wish to participate (watch your upcoming
newsletters for what to bring) and are making arrangements for a massage therapist to work those kinks out. Anyone else who
wishes to join us will have to get on the waiting list - just let your committee members know that you want to go. A reminder to
ensure you have a current information sheet (and please read it) and have the balance of your payment ready for the November
guild meeting.  Sue and Bonnie have been working to get a package together for our trip to Texas and the 2008 Houston
International Quiltfest. The dates we’re planning for are Sunday October 26 to Tuesday November 4, 2008. We’ll be presenting
an outline of the trip, what’s included (and what’s not) and the price at the September guild meeting. Our guild members will
have first dibbs on the available spaces and can secure their seat by making the deposit payment at the October guild meeting.
Thereafter we will be going out to the various other guilds and quilting groups in the central island area to fill any
vacancies.Submitted by Bonnie Dimitry, Sue Artuso, Cathy Welte, Lillian Charron andAngela McKenzie
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SEPTEMBER SPECIALS

WHEN IN VICTORIA, DROP IN TO

Library News
Hope everyone has had a chance to read all those library books they took out this summer.  If you’ve cleaned out your sewing
room and have come across some (overdue/not checked out) library materials, the good news is…September will be a “FREE”
no questions asked, NO OVERDUE charges month for any library materials you found hiding in your sewing room, car, etc.
this summer!  We are still missing a number of books and magazine packages so please be on the lookout for them.

Lots of new magazines have arrived.  We will be circulating them individually for the first year – there will be a 1 new magazine
limit to give more people a chance to see the most recent magazines. They will later be put into the packages of 3 magazines.

If you have any requests for “must-have” books for the library please bring your suggestions  to the September meeting…..title,
author, etc.   We will have a suggestion box at the library table.

This year the library is being run by the Jonanco Thursday night quilting group with some additional volunteers.  Thank you to
everyone who has volunteered.  We’ll be in touch with you soon. A special thank you to Sasha and Angela for the many hours
they put into the library and for their guidance in passing on the work!  Well done and thank you! Linda Addison & the Jonanco
Thursday Nighters
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A big thank you to all the members who volunteered to be on the 2007 Quilt Show Committee. Your organizational skills,
passion, dedication and commitment to make the show a success was greatly appreciated. Secondly, a thank you to all the
members who volunteered to work on the weekend of the show. Your efforts are reflected in the number of positive
comments we received from those in attendance. And last but not least, a thank you to those husbands who took on the task
of helping with the set up and take down of the quilt frames etc. Without this complete team effort the Quilt Show of 2007
could not have been possible. As a result of all our hard work, the Nanaimo Quilters Guild raised over $21,000.00. Norma
Franks and Dianne Ross, Co-conveners Material Magic Quilt Show

Congratulations to the following winners:

Hand & Machine Pieced / Hand Quilted
Sharon Martin
Georgette Sergeant
Leslie Jones

Machine Pieced/ I-Machine Quilted
Barb Root
Barb Root
Cheryl Tellier

Machine Pieced / Group or Professionally Quilted
Laura Morrissey
Barb Root
Morag Orr-Stevens

Clothing
Gerri Green
Gail Lambourne
Dianne Ross

Other
Barb Clement
Val Ursulak
Margaret Carmichael
Large Wall Hanging
Val Ursulak
Coreen Zerr
Karen Hutton

Small Wall Hanging
Barb Root
Barb Root
Deolinda Poier

Viewer’s Choice – Best of Show
Val Ursulak – Janome Sewing Machine from Snip & Stitch

Past President’s Award
Bryony Dunsmore – LaZy Boy Chair

Show Committee Award
Coreen Zerr  – Gift Card, Pfaff Serge & Sew

Nanaimo Quilters Guild Newsletter             www.islandquilters.ca

Volume 24 Issue 1 September 2007
Material Magic Quilt Show



5

Comfort Quilts
Val, Barbara and Holly of the “Comfort
Quilts” committee will have backing,
batting and NQG labels available for
members needing these supplies to
make comfort quilts for donation.
Please see us at our desk during the
NQG monthly meetings.

When making the quilts please attach
a NQG label to the back and also
please put your name on a piece of
paper and pin it to the front of the quilt.
All names from the donated quilts will
be entered in a fat 1/4 draw at our
Christmas potluck and June picnic
meetings. Val Ansell, Barbara Clement,
Holly Wells

Visiting Quilts
If you have an old or interesting quilt
(preferably with a history), please
consider lending it to the Visiting Quilts
program. Over the next 10 months, the
Scrappy Bags group will be displaying
these quilts at various seniors’ residences
in the area. Please bring your loaner(s)
to the September meeting & thanks for
your support!”  The Scrappy Bags

Fabric Exchange
Congratulations to Marsha Whitmee, the
winner of the gift bag draw.  Her name
was drawn from those who signed up for
the fabric exchange at the picnic.

We have only two groups of nine people
each so far for the fabric exchange.  We
realize not everyone attends the picnic,
so hopefully we will have more sign ups
at the September meeting.

It really is fun choosing and receiving
fabric that is different from your usual
choices.  Remember that when you join,
you are committing to buying and giving
fabric to each member of your group, in
their specific month.

It would help, if you can’t attend a
meeting, to send your fabric with a buddy
and have them pick up your fabric if it is
your month to receive it.  You could also
drop it off to either Pat or Lillian, and we
also can babysit if  necessary.

Please direct any questions or concerns
to Lill ian Dalton,756-9804 or Pat
Quinlan,722-2179

June Raffle Winners
Mystery Fabric: Angela McKenzie

Raffles: Shirley Herritt, Ingrid Morton,
Sidney Lloyd, Judy Nelson, Julie
Garland, Doreen Richards, Shirley
Fulla, Sandy Dobson, Tracy Belcher,
Gail Lambourne, Deolinda Poier,
Nancy Price-Munn, Laura Morrisey

Block of the Month: Vivian Scott

To Val Ursulak
We would like to send a very special
THANK YOU  to you, Val, for providing
appliqué lessons, demonstrations,
information sheets, laughs, camaraderie,
encouragement and fun over the past
year.

The “A” word is no longer a bad word,
and Show and Share is a learning
experience.  We all appreciate what you
have done to organize us into the
Appliqué Society of Nanaimo.  Now we
look forward to being indebted to you for
the remainder of our journey.  Love from
all your Appie-Groupies.
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JANE GARCIA
D E S I G N S

Hand  Pr i n t e d  Fa br i c s  

Fabric Printing Classes

Create your own layered, patterned fabrics at
Jane's downtown Nanaimo studio. Classes in
block printing, silk screening and more. 

Receive personal instruction in small groups
of 2 - 4 people.

Visit Jane's website for class schedule, or
contact her for alternative dates to suit you.

1- 250 - 390 0291 www.janegarciadesigns.ca

GUILD MEMBERS BEWARE:
A serious contagious disease is working its way around the mid-Island.  During the warm days of summer while we are away from
our sewing rooms bacteria grows at a rapid pace causing all unfinished objects to multiply rapidly.  We request all sewers to
submit a list of unfinished objects to Barb Root in Sept or Oct.  Once you submit your list of U.F.O.’s they stop multiplying -
mysteriously.  We want to get on top of this outbreak before it reaches epidemic proportions.  Act now by putting yourself on
notice.  Again this year we will have awards for those members trying to keep our sewing areas disease free. The more you put
into quelling the epidemic the healthier we become. Prizes will be awarded at the May 21 meeting for Originality of Disease,
Frequency of Cure, Method of Cure, Medications used for cure, etc. etc. (and any other categories you can think of.)

Fill out the following form and submit to Disease Control Counsellor, Dr. Barb Root. Add on if necessary – some of us are
extremely ill!!!!!!!!!!!!

Name:                                                    Guild #:                            Phone:

Name of U.F.O Date of Infection or Affliction                   Date of Proof of Disease Control: April 16

1

2

3

4

5

6

7
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Minutes of General Meeting June 20, 2007

Usually no business is brought up at the picnic, but this year there were items that had to be dealt with at that time.

Comfort Quilt Society:  Dianne Ross told us that  Helen Green had to resign as the president of the society as she was moving
from the area.  A volunteer was called for, and Patty McRory agreed to take on the position.

Val Ursulak informed us that unfortunately some hubs for our quilt frames were broken during our quilt show.

Moved by Val Ursulak,seconded by Laura Morrissey: That our Guild order 6 (six) new hubs at a cost of approximately $100
(one hundred) dollars per unit.  There is the possibility  that the Parksville Guild will split the cost and pay for 3 (three) of the
units. Motion Carried.

Shirley Herritt had received a letter from the VIEX asking if we wanted to have a table during  the exhibition to promote the
guild.  There was discussion and questions of having a sale table at the same time.  Angela McKenzie circulated  an expression
of interest sheet, and it would be up to those interested to organize for the event.  Janice Cosens and Marcia Miller offered
to take on the responsibility for organization and scheduling.  Lillian Dalton, NQG Secretary

Quilt Bee for Haven Society Saturday, January 26, 2009
Place: Kiwanis Lodge   Time: 9 am to 4 pm

Once again it is time to plan our annual Quilt Bee where we
make quilts for Haven House. This year will be our 10th Annual
Quilting Bee!!

Haven House provides a safe shelter for women and their
children when they need to escape from violent and abusive
situations at home. Many arrive in the night with nothing more
than the clothes they are wearing. Ideally a cheerful quilt waiting
on the bed is part of the comfort offered by Haven House. This
quilt is a gift to the family. Our guild, being a non profit,
community service organization, has been providing many of
these ‘comfort quilts’ for many years.

The sign up sheets will be out at the September Guild Meeting.
We have room for 20 teams, with a maximum of
3 people on each team. Each team supplies the
fabric for their quilt top. The Guild supplies the
batting and backing for each quilt. We will have
patterns available at the sign up but you are
welcome to choose your own pattern.

From our Quilt Bee in January of this year we
gave 55 quilts to Haven House!! (this included 10
quilts completed from the Christmas Party Bingo
squares).

We will have a POTLUCK lunch that day. Please
bring your favourite dish to share.

This is a great way for new members to the guild
to meet others and have lots of fun! See you at
the sign up table!

Lillian Charron and Cathy Welte
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June Potluck Picnic

The annual Nanaimo Quilt Guild Picnic was held on June 20, 2007 at the lower Bowen Park Picnic Shelter. This year’s theme
was The Teddy Bears Picnic and we started with six ‘families’ of bears having a picnic on their mini quilts.  It was quite a sight
to see the many additions arriving, especially Bonnie Beil trundling down the path with her big wagon loaded with the ‘kids’.

We had a very satisfying turn-out of about 94 members this year and the potluck dishes were wonderful, so many varieties, so
much imagination.

Your new  Program Committee were ready and willing to take sign-ups for the coming workshops and Bonnie Dimitry had a
table to handle the registration for the November Retreat. Special thanks to Lorie Rogers, Bonnie Dimitry, Barb Root, Kathy
Calder for their generous donation towards the prizes. We had a lot of fun giving them away.

We all got to hear Norma Franks sing ‘TeddyBears Picnic’ to win her special prize; our oldest Guild member, Nell Campbell
earned her prize by admitting to being 81 years old and Phyllis Prince and Roberta came the furthest, having driven up from

Victoria.  These were just a few of the 25 prizes given away.

We would like to express our thanks to all those that assisted with
setting up for the Picnic and those who stayed behind to help with
the clean up.  So much appreciated.

Next year’s picnic date has been booked - June 18, 2008.…the theme
will be BEACH PARTY….so work on those jelly rolls so you can get
in to that teeny, weeny, yellow polka dot bikini.

Your Picnic Committee: Audrey Hale and Lillian Charron
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Thanks from Material Magic Raffle Committee

Many thanks to all guild members for supporting us selling raffle tickets.  We sold 5622 tickets (281 books) bringing in $11,244.00.
After expenses, we gave $5,446.54 to the Nanaimo Comfort Quilt Society.  From the Guild membership of 248, 45% of you
sold tickets,  72% of members worked toward the show and 74% of members either sold tickets and/or worked at/for the show.

Seventy-four percent of our membership shared the workload of producing such an event.  That is an amazing amount of
donated time and effort.  I know we would not have such a fabulous show without your support.  Thank you, thank you, and
thanks again. WOW, it was worth it to see the results at Beban Park.

I must again give a huge thank you to those members who sold raffle tickets at the following venues:  Victoria Sewing Show
(including set-up and take down of our booth: Roberta, Norma, Leslie and Hubby); Kamloops C.Q.A. (Val and Margaret);
Powell River Show (Avril).  Thanks to all members who sold tickets to friends, relatives, neighbours and acquaintances, at
home, at work, and at our Material Magic Quilt Show.  To those who donated as few as two hours of time and effort, to those
who donated days and days of time and effort a huge THANK YOU TO EACH AND EVERY ONE OF YOU.

Selling of raffle tickets would not have been as easy if it had not been for the hours of work put in by Florence Dorscheid,
with her flawless trapunto quilt, Kathy Bush for her artful wall hanging, and Phillippa Zapf for her sense of fun producing
third prize. We sincerely appreciated such wonderful pieces of work for our raffle prizes. Our sincerest, “Thanks” for your
work.         Material Magic Raffle Committee Co-chair Barb Root

WINNERS! Congratulations go to the winners of our beautiful raffle prize quilts.  The draw took place: 3:00 p.m., May 27, 2007
at Beban Park, B.C. Gaming Event Licence  # TR RG29585

FIRST PRIZE “Material Magic” the trapunto quilt by Florence Dorscheid was won by Susan Beach of Victoria, B.C.

SECOND PRIZE “Westcoast Wonderland” wall hanging by Kathy Bush was won by Ms. Trudy Jaskala, #2-257 East 8th Street,
North Vancouver, B.C. V7L 1Y9 1-604-986-2407, Ticket No: 03209

THIRD PRIZE “Santa’s Deliveries” Redoubt Design by Phillippa Zapf was won by Ms. Glenys Rudden, 5361 Aspen Drive, West
Vancouver B.C. V7W 3E4 1-604-926-6560Ticket No: 01115
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September 12 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

September 19 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program:

Sewing Machine Maintenance by Kevin from Huckleberries

October 10 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

October 17 Guild Garage Sale, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm

October 27 & 28 Take a Leaf Workshop with Judy Farrow, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

November 14 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

November 21 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program:

Val Hughes, Missing Women’s Legacy Society

November 27 - 30 Quilt Retreat on Quadra Island

December 3 & 4 Easy Pieces Workshop with Margaret Miller, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

December 12 Guild Christmas Pot Luck Dinner, Brechin United Church, 7 pm

January 9 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

January 16 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program:

Trunk Show by Barb Root

Jan. 26 Guild Quilting Bee, Kiwanis Lodge, 9-4

Feb. 13 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

Feb. 16 Trapunto Workshop with Florence Dorscheid, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Mossy Tree Workshop with Patty McRory, 9-12at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Mossy Tree Workshop with Patty McRory, 1-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb 17 Thread Play Workshop with Coreen Zerr, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

Feb. 20 Guild “Tricks of the Trade” Demos, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm

March 8 Embellishing Workshop with Eileen Neil, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

March 9 Embellishing Workshop with Eileen Neil, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

March 12 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

March 15 Desert Nights Workshop with Daphne Greig, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

March 19 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Program:

“Gadgets & Gizmos” with Snip and Stitch

March 29 Bamboo Grove Workshop with Daphne Greig, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

April 9 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

April 12 Three Gerberas Workshop with Val Ursulak, 9-4 at Kiwanis Lodge

April 16 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm

May 14 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

May 21 Guild Meeting, Brechin United Church, 1 & 7 pm Guild Elections

June 11 Executive Meeting, Save On Foods, Woodgrove 1:30 pm

June 18 Guild Pot Luck Picnic, lower picnic shelter, Bowen Park

Theme: Beach Party!

Co-Presidents

1st Vice President

Treasurer-Afternoon

Treasurer-Evening

Secretary-Afternoon

Secretary-Evening

Program

Librarian

Trips/Retreats

Newsletter

Newsletter Advertising

Comfort Quilts

Placemats

Hospitality

Coffee

Membership-Day

Membership-Evening

Prizes & Raffles

Publicity

Quilt Bee

Visiting Quilts

Pot-Luck-Christmas

Pot-Luck-Picnic

Boutique

Fabric Exchange

Block of the month

Challenge

Phoning

Avril Valentine

Eimear Keane

need volunteer!

Florence Dorscheid

Dalle Proft

Lillian Dalton

Judy McLaughlin

Audrey Hale

Linda Addison

Bonnie Dimitry

Sue Creba

Philippa Zapf

Val Ansell

Barbara Clement

Holly Wells

Georgia Zieglmeier

Val Ursulak

Mary Laanela

Phyllis Prince

Liane Mahugh

Gail Lambourne

Margaret Carmichael

Corinne Perry

Cathy Welte

Lillian Charron

Scrappy Bags

Bonnie Beil

Audrey Hale

Lillian Charron

Janice Cosens

Lillian Dalton

Pat Quinlan

Penny Whittaker

Monika Kroeger

Lorie Rogers

Gladys Dikken
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